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Dear Clerk of the Board,

I know I missed the deadline for commenting on today’s meeting, but I want to go on the
record that I support signing the contractual documents with Dominion Voting Systems to
keep our voting equipment up-to-date. I appreciate the accessible, and vital all-paper ballots
we use, as required by state law. Every election is critical, and I hope the board votes to
maintain the integrity of our existing and trustworthy system of tallying votes.

Sincerely,

Gale Naylor
Ventura resident since 2020
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